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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 14th May 2007
Motion  No 12
Motion:
Cllr C. Keane
“That this Council recommends that South Dublin County Council reduce the use of fossil fuel by switching to a renewable energy source.”  

Report: 
A report on Sustainable Energy was presented at the meeting of the Environment Strategic Policy Committee on the 6th September 2006.The report outlined various initiatives and approaches which are being undertaken by a number of Council Departments. LINK
The Council’s Mechanical Section (within Environmental Services Department) is pursuing a number of proposals in relation to sustainable energy use and is liaising with a number of other Local Authorities regarding the use of renewable energy sources for the Council fleet.  Initiatives being examined and progressed are:

· A Parks Department vehicle has been converted to run on rapeseed oil and the performance of this vehicle will be closely monitored.  

· A bio-diesel tank is being installed in the Council’s Ballymount Depot and approximately 20 vehicles from the Council’s fleet will use bio-diesel. Fuel consumption, emissions and costings will be monitored.
· The Council also proposes to purchase a vehicle for use on the Council’s Golf Course which will run on bio-ethanol later this year following a tendering process.  

· The technology in the use of renewable fuel in this regard is still developing and is being constantly monitored.

In addition to initiatives in fleet management, the Council is arranging for an examination of its energy use, with a view to assessing the “energy footprint” of all Council activities.  Discussions are also ongoing with Airtricity to examine the possibility of switching to electricity from a renewable source.  A further report will be presented to the Members on this matter when the assessment has been completed. 
